Dear Parents/Guardians:                                                        

Welcome to a new school year!  I am excited about having your student in my class.  I anticipate that this semester will be successful for your student.  I will be teaching your student Anatomy & Physiology at Fuquay-Varina High School.  I hope that we will have fun while learning a lot over the next few months.  I want you to know that I am here to help your student learn.  I sincerely want your student to be successful in school.  I am willing to do what I can to give him/her the opportunity to do so.

I have asked your student to share with you our classroom policies and rules so that you will know what my expectations in the classroom are from the beginning.  I have these policies and rules in place so that the best learning environment is available for all students.  Please take the time to read over these and discuss them with your student.  Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns about these policies and rules.  I am more than happy to discuss them with you.  

Anatomy & Physiology is a course designed for students that have a strong interest in, or desire to pursue a career in, the health and medical field. In order to be successful in this course, students must possess a high intrinsic motivation to learn.  The high level terminology used in this class is difficult, yet necessary.  In addition to this challenge, memorization is a key component to success in this class.  As a class, we will utilize various methods to help students with this task.

We do several lab dissections in this course.  Specimens include a sheep heart & brain, cow eye, chicken wing, & fetal pig.  I am sensitive to the fact that not all students are dissectors by nature, but I sincerely believe that a hands-on course is the best and most interesting way to learn.  All specimens are treated with respect and I try to assign lab groups/partners according to dissecting preferences so that groups are well rounded. If there are any particular concerns, please have your student see me and we will work toward an agreeable solution.

Progress reports are required by Fuquay-Varina High School.  Each time a progress report is sent home, your student is required to return it to me by a specific date with your signature on it.  I want to make sure that you are aware of your student’s progress before quarter grades are sent home.  Progress reports are scheduled to be sent home every three weeks, so please expect to see and sign this progress report.  

Mark your calendar for Open House on Thursday, September 11th from 6:00 – 7:30 pm.  I look forward to meeting each of you at this time.  To keep in the loop of what we are doing in our classroom, please visit my website at www.mrshalkuff.weebly.com, as it is updated daily.  I also run a class and parent email list through which I will periodically send updates and reminders.  If you would like to be included on our email list, please provide it when you sign the class rules sheet.  If you would ever like an update on your student’s progress in the class, please feel free to email me at jhalkuff@wcpss.net.  Finally, I use a text messaging service called Remind 101 (Text (234)564-4718 with the message @1pfall2014 or @2pfall2014) and twitter (@mrshalkuff) to get out information quickly to students and parents.  As you can see, I want to work closely with you to make sure that your student has a successful semester.
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Sincerely,

Jamie L. Halkuff

Science Teacher

Fuquay Varina High School

919-557-2511         
Teacher Wish List


TISSUES!


Colored Sharpies


Glue Sticks


Hand Sanitizer


Hand Soap


Dish Soap








